Minera Yanacocha rejoinder to environmental NGO Grufides about allegations of involvement in "spying" and harassment operations against local environmentalists
The Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Yanacocha to respond to press articles about its alleged involvement in “spying” and harassment against environmentalists.  Yanacocha responded, and then the NGO Grufides issued a rejoinder (only available in Spanish).  The whole exchange, including the original articles about the allegations, is available here:

http://www.business-humanrights.org/Documents/Yanacocha (English)

http://www.business-humanrights.org/Documents/MineraYanacocha (Spanish)
The following is a further rejoinder from Yanacocha to Grufides’ letter.
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Cajamarca, 14 de febrero del 2007
Centro de Recursos Sobre Empresas y Derechos Humanos
Christopher Avery
Mauricio Lazala

Dear Sirs,
We would like to thank your organization for the opportunity to respond to the letter signed by padre Marco Arana and his NGO, Grufides, dated February 5, 2007.  Let us clearly state that we respect the human rights of all people, regardless of whether they are supporters or critics of our mining activities. The use of threats or intimidation against any of Yanacocha’s critics is wholly unacceptable behavior to Yanacocha.  I have attached a recent communiqué from Wayne W. Murdy, Newmont’s CEO and Chairman that clearly states our Company’s commitment to responsible engagement.  
Yanacocha supports and is a strong advocate for the protection of all human rights, including those of freedom of expression and the right to work.  In this regard, we encourage all legal and peaceful means of communication and expression, regardless of message or messenger.  However, because of the serious nature of some of padre Arana’s accusations, we believe that we must correct the record on three points.
First, in his letter, padre Arana indicates that in August 2006, his NGO, Grufides, was “(…) the object of street demonstrations of hundreds of workers, with the participation of senior officers of the mining company, in which we were insulted, threatened and even prevented from circulating freely due to the harassment carried out for various days by these officers and their workers in front of our offices (…)”. It is true that numerous Yanacocha workers, contractors, local business people and rural farmers demonstrated when Yanacocha shut down its operations because of the blockade of the road leading to our facilities. The marches in support of the resumption of Yanacocha’s operations were conducted in a lawful and peaceful manner and constituted a lawful and appropriate expression of these individuals’ human rights.  The fact that thousands of individuals felt the need to peacefully voice their opposition to padre Arana’s vision for the future of Cajamarca may have been disheartening to him, but the exercise of their human rights is hardly a violation of his.    

Second, padre Arana’s continued campaign alleging that Yanacocha is involved in an effort to eliminate opposition by murdering community leaders or environmental activists is highly irresponsible and absolutely false.  We regret any loss of life and work diligently to ensure the safety of our employees, contractors, and all community members.  Yanacocha has submitted to numerous third party audits, which have been made fully public.  We have over 120 communities in which we are active participants, and with whom we engage on almost a daily basis.  Padre Arana has met with Yanacocha senior management on many occasions and has met with Newmont executives in Denver at least 3 times in the last 3 years.  Although we may not agree with padre Arana’s advocacy, our engagement highlights our willingness to consider the concerns of all our stakeholders.  Again, our failure to accept padre Arana’s vision for the future of Cajamarca does not constitute a violation of his rights. 
While we are frustrated by padre Arana’s inflammatory allegations, they have generated significant media attention.  In particular, padre Arana conducted a 30 minute television interview on this specific issue on Dec 7th of 2006, which can be viewed at www.yanacocha.com.pe/downloads/programa.wmv.
Lastly, padre Arana’s letter states that in August 2006, the District Attorney’s office discovered that FORZA, the company providing security services for Yanacocha's facilities, "(...) had war weapons and ammunition”. While firearms are never used by FORZA security personnel in response to protests, they are required by Peruvian law to be stored at the mine site in order to safeguard explosives utilized in the mining process. The fact that FORZA has all required licenses for its security devices and equipment and does not possess weapons of war has been confirmed by General Raúl Mezarina, Head of the Second Territorial Office of the Peruvian National Police.  
We would like to reiterate our appreciation to your organization for allowing us the opportunity to reply to padre Arana’s letter. We are proud of our company and our commitment to responsible mining and reaffirm our goal of developing collaborative relationships for the development of Cajamarca and Peru. We invite Grufides to join us in this goal and to identify specific projects in which we can work together to bring sustained development to Cajamarca and to enhance the wellbeing of its population. 
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